HEBRON STORM WATER MANAGEMENT BOARD
MINUTES OF DECEMBER 13, 2022

The Hebron Storm Water Management Board meeting December 13, 2022 was called to
order by President Frank Stalbaum. In attendance were Frank Stalbaum, Merle Foresman, MCO
Representative Randy Decker, Council Liaison Kevin Joseph, Attorney Brett Galvan, and
Recording Secretary Joanne E. Hansen. Walt Justice was not in attendance.

Minutes - On motion of Frank Stalbaum, seconded by Merle Foresman, and duly carried
2-0 the minutes from the November 8, 2022 meeting were approved as presented.

Treasurer’s Report - President Stalbaum read the following Treasurer’s Report.

6501 Stormwater

Fund Balance as of Nov. 1, 2022 $150,695.43
Revenue Receipted for month $ 26,287.13
Disbursements for month $ 28,953.74
Fund Balance as of Nov. 30, 2022 $ 148,028.82

On motion of Merle Foresman, seconded by Frank Stalbaum, and duly carried 2-0, the
Treasurer’s Report was approved as submitted.

Claims - On motion of Frank Stalbaum, seconded by Merle Foresman, and duly carried
2-0, the Claims were approved as presented.

Public Works Report -Storm Water

» We received a complaint regarding water in the alley off Washington Street to Main Street near
Goodbyes. We found a sump pump discharging water from 110 W. Sigler. We shut the water off
for an hour and the sump never stopped running. We changed the meter on January 4, 2022, and
found that the house has 2 cisterns and 4 pumps running. The first time we checked the water
sample we had no chlorine in it but the second time we did. We will keep investigating.

* 309 S. Van Buren had a sinkhole that we ran our camera through and found that it had a small
hole in the top of the tile. This tile is roughly 12 ft. deep so digging is not an option. We will
explore getting this section of the pipe lined.

* The Storm Water Board met and began developing a 20-year Capital Project Plan. Chip with
Abonmarche will start putting cost to each project.

* The Drainage Board may want to evaluate the budget and consider increasing tapping fees.

* During the construction of the turn lane of Park Ridge Subdivision, the contractor hit two 10”
field tiles that had tremendous head pressure on them. Once drained down, they connected them



to Park Ridge’s storm system. We did notice that Mr. Taylor’s property was drained as well as
the County Ditch along West 750 South.Street.

Update - Mr. Decker stated as follows:
Items 1 and 2 of report - Currently in a dry period and there is nothing new to report.

Tap, connecting fees - No progress. Building Inspector Ladwig stated that the going
range in surrounding areas is $100.00. President Stalbaum asked that this matter needed to be
addressed. Mr. Decker stated he has a meeting scheduled with Chip and Matt and he will ask
them for a number.

Park Ridge encountered two 10" tiles and they were rerouted to a new storm sewer and
both were working. No water at Taylor property and the County ditch along 750. Mr. Decker
stated that this was a good find for Park Ridge and the Town.

Community Crossing Grant - The project came in under budget saving Storm Water
$10,000.00. We will reapply in January.

Old Business - None

There being nothing further before the Board, on motion of Merle Foresman, seconded
by Frank Stalbaum, and duly carried 2-0, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Joanne E. Hansen

Approved:

Frank Stalbaum



